
 

Governing Board Meeting of March 24, 2021 
 
The Contra Costa Community College District (4CD) Governing Board conducted a remote 
public meeting on Wednesday, March 24, 2021, beginning at 4:00 p.m. with the 2020 and  
2021 Classified Professional of the Year and Tenured Faculty Reception. 

 
Sandra Mills (2020 recipient) from Los Medanos College (LMC) and Demetria Lawrence, (2021 
recipient) from Contra Costa College (CCC) were honored as well as the 2020 and 2021 newly 
tenured faculty at the colleges: 17 from CCC, 41 from Diablo Valley College (DVC), and 21 
from LMC. 

 
This event was followed by closed session, and continuation of public session at 6:15 p.m. 

 
Resolutions Approved 
The Governing Board approved the resolutions listed below. 

 National Women’s History Month, with comments by LMC’s Chialin Hsieh; 
 American Red Cross Month, with comments by American Red Cross’ Stan Massie; and 
 Denouncing Xenophobia and Discrimination against Asian Pacific Islanders Due to Fears 

of the COVID-19 Pandemic and Reaffirming the Contra Costa Community College 
District’s Commitment to the Well-Being and Safety of Asian Pacific Islander 
Communities, with comments by Chinese American Political Association’s Cheng Liao. 

 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 

 a new CCC agreement with Santa Clarita Community College District to help improve 
streamlining of participatory government structures and improving communication, full 
integration of planning and resource allocation processes, and better integration of 
learning outcome assessments into integrated planning; 

 a new DVC agreement with Virus Geeks to administer and process weekly COVID-19 
testing for the athletics department; and 

 a 4CD renewal agreement with the California Community Colleges, Chancellor’s Office 
to administer the statewide Puente Project. 
 

Governing Board and Chancellor 2020-21 Goals 
After discussion and comments, the Governing Board approved its 2020-21 goals and those of 
the Chancellor. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Andy Li, President (Ward 4) • Dr. Judy Walters, Vice President (Ward 2) • Fernando Sandoval, Secretary 
(Ward 5) • Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) • John E. Márquez, (Ward 1) •Mansu Kim, Student Trustee 



DEEOAC Appointments 

Approval was given by the Governing Board to appoint community members Genoveva Calloway 
and Estela DePaz to the 4CD Districtwide Equal Employment Opportunity Advisory Committee.  
Their terms will end on June 30, 2023. 

 
CCCT Board Elections 
The Governing Board reached consensus to support and vote for the trustees listed below to 
serve on the California Community College Trustees Board. 

 
 Yvette Davis, Glendale CCD 
 Bernardo Perez, Ventura CCD 
 Gregory Pensa, Allan Hancock Joint CCD 
 Cindi Reiss, Peralta CCD 
 Barbara Calhoun, Compton CCD 
 Nan Gomez-Heitzeberg, Kern CCD 
 Deborah Ikeda, State Center CCD 

 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Ollie Baylis-Payne, retired CCC EOPS counselor, 
James Magee, DVC Mathematics professor, and the victims of the recent Georgia and Colorado 
massacres. 

 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
WILL BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, APRIL 28, 2021, AT 4:00 P.M.  


